SERVICE UPDATE
FROM

NEW YORK BUS SALES, LLC
*********************** Complaint: Various body electrical components fail to operate when units are first started in temperatures below freezing
Cause:
BODY SOLENOIDS
Correction: 
We have tried several items and have yet to narrow a 100% resolution – we have however found that Blue Bird believes that the orientation of the mounting of the solenoids is the issue and they should be rotated 180* so that the studs are facing up-word. 
PLEASE NOTE-We have done some research and found that if you go to the Cole Hersee website below and click on solenoids and then go to the 5th question down there is some validity in your being asked to re-orient the solenoids – 
http://www.colehersee.com/04resource/04faqs.htm 

Our Recommendation is for you to contact our warranty department with particular body numbers of units with this issue and we will have new solenoids (part#0932012) sent. When you replace them mount them with the new orientation of the electrical studs up – This is a warrantable repair and your labor should be submitted on a copy of the repair order to our warranty administrator.
REVISION – 6/9/07 

We believe that most of these issues were addressed with the updated alternators but during the whole process, Blue Bird learned that the solenoid used for the grid heaters (#0099804) was a more robust solenoid and that using it in the body circuit would greatly reduce any other premature failures, therefore starting in production June 18th 2007 this solenoid will be used. Please see attached spec sheet-
If you find things that might help others in the industry please call or e-mail us:
CHITTENANGO – phone the Service Department at 800-962-5768 or

Daryl Wallace @ dwallace@newyorkbussales.com
Brian Lamaitis @ blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com
ROCHESTER – phone the Service Department at 800-463-3232 or

Gary Chichester: gchichester@newyorkbussales.com
ALBANY – phone the Service Department at 866-867-1100 or

Steve Searles: ssearles@newyorkbussales.com 
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